
Harmony Day
The 21st March was Harmony Day, where we
celebrate and acknowledge the wonderful
cultural diversity we have here at APPS.
Students participated in Harmony Day
activities, wore either cultural dress, flag
colours or orange, the traditional colour of
Harmony Day.  Students worked on their
special plant labels, taking their plants home.
Thanks to Chantal for organising such
beautiful flowering plants for our students!

Term 1 2025
28th March - Families to receive Individual
                       Education Plans
3rd April -  SWPBS reward Pyjama Day
3rd April - Double points “Shop for Schools”
                  at Eastland 5-9pm
4th April - Assembly at 2pm
                  2.30pm dismissal
                  End of Term 1
Term 2 2025
Dates TBC - Years 4-6 Interschool Sports
10th-22nd May - Education Week
20th May - District Cross Country
21st May - School Photos
6th Jun - STUDENT FREE DAY
9th Jun - King’s Birthday (STUDENT FREE)
4th July - End of Term 2
Term 3 2025
21st July - STUDENT FREE DAY
27th Aug - Book Week begins
29th Aug - Book Parade and Special
                   Person’s Morning
9th Sep - District Athletics
19th Sep - End of Term 3
Term 4 2025
12th-14th Nov - 5/6 Camp
9th Dec - Statewide Transition Day
19th Dec - End of Term 4     

TERM DATES FOR 2025
Term 2 - 22 April - 4 July
Term 3 - 21 July - 19 September
Term 4 - 6 October - 19 December
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We need YOU!
Parent/grandparent Reading
Program
Last year, we had a hugely
successful parent/grandparent
reading program that we would love
to bring back in 2025.  If you are able
to volunteer an hour or two once a
week to listen to children read, we
would love to have you on board!  It
is a great way to support our
students with their learning.  If you
are interested, please email:
Jane.Capon@education.vic.gov.au
Thank you! Our staff, students and
their families really appreciate you!

School Council 
We could not run our school without
parents volunteering their time to be on
school council. We thank the following
parents, who make up the APPS
2025/2026 School Council:
Jo Van Den Broek (Vice President)
Matthew Weatherson (parent)
David Fawcett (parent)
Stephanie Someville (President)
Ash Khalilian (parent)
Wendy Phillips (staff)
Jane Humphrys (staff)
Laura Annakin (staff)
Jane Capon (Principal)
We still have two parent vacancies on
school council. If you are looking for a
way to support your child’s school -
particularly if you are not available
during the day - being on school
council is a great way to help!  Please
email
Jane.Capon@education.vic.gov.au or
contact the office. 

Approaching other children in the
yard
Just a reminder that we ask parents not
to approach other children in the yard,
without express permission from their
(custodial) parent. If you have any
concerns, or would like further
information, please contact the office. 

Shop for Schools at Eastland has
started!!
This year, Ainslie Parklands Primary
School is in the running for cash prizes
from Eastland in their “Shop for Schools”
promotion. At time of writing, we are
seventh out of 15 schools. Simply shop at
one of the designated retailers, register
yourself with the App and then upload the
details of your receipt. Please see the flyer
further down to see how you can support
our school if you are shopping at
participating Eastland shops between 11th
March - 8th April 2025.



Thank you Crystal!!
We have been very lucky to have
Crystal helping us in the Foundation/1
classroom this term.  Crystal has
been completing her certification to
become an Education Support
worker. She definitely will be missed.
We hope to see you back at APPS!

Student Spotlight!!
Congratulations to Amber in 3/4A
who is a step closer to getting her
black belt in karate. Amber moved
from her brown belt to red. Karate
involves discipline, concentration,
and practice – but most of all it
encompasses all the school’s values
of Respect, Responsibility and
Resilience. What a great
achievement Amber!

Reading Superstars!!!
At our Harmony Day assembly last week,
we congratulated another group of
reading superstars, who have “hit the
ground running” with their home reading
homework off to a fantastic start! Well
done to all!

Congratulations to the Student
Voice Team members - Badge
Presentation
Congratulations to our Student Voice
Team members, who received their
badges at our Harmony Day assembly.
Special thanks to the Principal of Melba
College, Matt Lee, who gave up his time
to present our team with their badges.  



Second Hand Uniform Shop
Our secondhand Uniform shop will be
reopening on Wednesday 19th March
from 3:15pm - 3:45pm.
Thank you to Stephanie and Martine for
offering to look after our uniform shop.  
Stephanie will be onsite in the uniform
shop every fortnight from the reopening
date.
Uniform sales will range in price from
$5:00 for Logo (branded) items to $2:00
for non Branded items. Stay tuned for the
option of purchasing second hand
uniform online!

Facelift for the basketball court!
Our basketball court received a correction
today, as our key was out of date. It also
received a “face-lift” and looks great!  
Here are  before, during and after photos:

Please be sure to have your
SunSmart hat named and at
school every day! Thank you!

The Very Hungry Caterpillar
Our Foundation and Year 1 students
completed some literacy work around
the book “The Very Hungry Caterpillar”
by Eric Carle.  It seems we have some
caterpillars who have metamorphosed
into butterfiles! Thank you to Elicia for
the wonderful display!



Working Bee
Thank you so much to our
amazing families, who showed
some community spirit at our
Working Bee. There were lots of
jobs to be done, and enormous
progress was made - the school
is looking amazing!  Thanks to
Jane H and Chantal for their hard
work on making our school look
great!

Thank you Mick!  (and thank you
to the council!!)
Yesterday, the council cut down a
tree right next to the school, and
asked us if we would like the
wood?  Jane H jumped at the
chance (of course!) to have the
logs cut into pieces for outdoor
seating.  We could tell that this
was prime firewood for the
neighbourhood, and that if we
didn’t get it into school grounds
before dark, it would be gone
tomorrow.  Thank you to Jane H
and Wendy, who forewent their
gym sessions to pick up logs!! And
thanks so much to former APPS
parent Mick, who saw us struggling
and went home to get his trolley to
help!  We have such a great
community!



Teddy Bear’s picnic
Our Foundation and Year 1 & 2 students
have been looking forward to their
Teddy Bear’s picnic today.  Students
(and their teddies) had a lovely picnic!

Works of Art
Thank you to Emma and our students
for creating a beautiful artwork for
the front of the school. 



PHYSICAL EDUCATION
We have had a full term of sport at Ainslie. Thanks to a Sporting Schools Grant our
students participated in two Pickelball Workshops over the past two weeks. We were
also fortunate to have a visit from Hockey Victoria where our students participated
in a hockey workshop during their PE lessons. Our Grade 5 and 6 students
participated in Interschool Sport Gala Day with the assistance of Melba College
Sports and Recreation Students.

Next term the students will have the opportunity to participate in our Whole School
Cross Country and we will start preparing for Athletics. With eligible students able to
go along and participate in Divisional Cross Country. If time and opportunity present
on the school holidays, it would be great for all APPS students to do some running in
preparation for cross country. 



From F1A & 12A
Ringwood Fire Station Visits
This fortnight, we had the opportunity to host two exciting and informative fire safety
sessions from Ringwood Fire Station, offering both informative and hands-on
experiences for the F-2 students. 
First Visit: Fire Safety and Gear
The first visit focused on fire safety basics, with firefighters showing their full gear—
jackets, helmets, and air tanks. They shared essential safety tips like checking smoke
alarms, having an escape plan, never being near fire unsupervised. Students were able
to ask questions and learn key ways to stay safe.
Second Visit: Firetruck and Hoses
The second visit brought the firetruck to our doorstep! Firefighters demonstrated how
they use hoses to control water pressure and put out fires. Students explored the truck,
see the equipment up close, and even sit inside for photos.
A big thank you to Ringwood Fire Station for these valuable, hands-on sessions! We’re
grateful for their time and expertise in keeping our community safe.

The visit also includes and complements many parts the Victorian Curriculum, including:
STEM, English and Geography 



From 3/4A
Harmony Week was an exciting time in 3/4A. We have been looking at different flags of
the world, and what makes us all uniquely ‘Australian’. Our class has discovered that
many of our families migrated to Australia from all around the world. It was a wonderful
week to celebrate our First Nations people and all the places we come from and how we
can share our traditional clothing, languages, and food with one another!



From 4/5A
This past week in Maths, the 4/5 students have been learning about measurement using a
hands-on approach. They measured their height in metres, measured various classroom
objects in millimetres and centimetres, and explored volume by constructing different
shaped rectangular prisms with the same volume. Additionally, they also discovered the
formula to calculate the volume of rectangular prisms.



From 6A

 Laptops!
By Eamon and Lucas

On Wednesday the year 6s got new laptops and said
goodbye to the old ones. We use laptops for writing,
assessments, and research. The laptops have many new
features such as a stylus that you can draw on the screen
with, a touch screen, and the screen can fold all the way
backwards. 

Before we got the new laptops, every student in year 6 had
to agree to use the laptops responsibly and use them when
we are told to. 

The new laptops are faster than the old ones and we’re
looking forward to using them more. The best thing is that
we don’t have to log out of them because we have enough
for everyone to have one each. 



WELLBEING 

SWPBS Snapshot Student Voice Snapshot

Welcome to APPS Wellbeing news!

Each edition we will bring you an update from the Wellbeing team, including School Wide Postive
Behaviour information, updates from the Student Voice team, as well as a range of wellbeing links

and resources from in and around our community.

Community Links & Resources

Maroondah Council Parenting
Information Sessions

Maroondah Children’s Activities and
Programs

Maroondah Youth Support Sessions

Introducing our Student Voice Team:

Aaron, Siena L, Billie, Jay, Ben, Savannah, Arlo,
Melody, Tilly, LeLe, Anna, Rose, Lumi, Siena C,
Izzy, Sophie, Xavier, Eamon

The team have been working very hard
throughout Term 1. They meet each week to
contribute new ideas and work on their
current projects.

Current projects include:
Healthy Eating partnership with Each
Laps for APPS - Mon/Wed/Fri
Creating House Groups for the whole
school

We are very proud of the work they are doing
and look forward to seeing the finished results.

What is SWPBS?
SWPBS (School-wide Positive Behaviour
Support) is an evidence-based framework
designed to help schools create positive,
safe, and fair settings where students and
teachers can thrive. It focuses on teaching
and encouraging positive behaviour,
supporting all students, and providing extra
help to those who need it. By doing this,
SWPBS helps improve behaviour, wellbeing,
and academic success.
It also supports teachers by giving them
strategies to manage classrooms
effectively, reduce disruptions, and spend
more time on teaching and learning.

** Students will have the opportunity to
‘cash in’ their individual reward tokens at
our Token Shop on Thursday 3rd April,
during school time.

UR Strong Parent Information and Resources

https://www.maroondah.vic.gov.au/Community-support-business/Children-and-families/Parenting-information-sessions
https://www.maroondah.vic.gov.au/Community-support-business/Children-and-families/Parenting-information-sessions
https://www.maroondah.vic.gov.au/Explore/Things-to-see-and-do-in-Maroondah/Childrens-activities-and-programs
https://www.maroondah.vic.gov.au/Explore/Things-to-see-and-do-in-Maroondah/Childrens-activities-and-programs
https://www.maroondah.vic.gov.au/Community-support-business/Youth-Services/Youth-programs-and-support/Youth-Support-sessions
https://urstrong.com/parents/





















